PUBLIC HEARING - JUNE 29, 2016

OFF PREMISE LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATION SPECIAL ENTERTAINMENT PERMIT

FOR CRICKET CORPORATION DBA PAT'S PIZZA

Machias Board of Selectmen Chairman Aubrey Carter called a public hearing to order at 6:00 PM to receive and listen to public comments, questions, and concerns regarding a Special Entertainment Permit and Off Premise Liquor License for Cricket Corporation dba Pat's Pizza for an event scheduled July 15th through July 17th and an event scheduled for August 19, 2016..

Attending the hearing in addition to Chairman Carter were Board members Warren Gay, James Whalen, Josh Rolfe, and Leslie Haynes; Town Manager Christina Therrien; Secretary Cathy Lord; Bill Burke.

Chairman Carter noted that the Board of Selectmen had received a letter of objection from Sandra Bryant dated 6/24/16; he noted that her issues had been resolved when the event was relocated to the parking lot of the Thirsty Moose. He noted that no further objections have been received from Ms. Bryand or written/verbal objections from anyone else.

Mr. Carter did question why two different events for two different places to be held in two different months were included in this one application. He noted that he had discussed this with Ms. Therrien who explained that the two separate events could be included in the one application. Mr. Carter commented that even though he thought the two events should have been submitted as two different applications but he would support the application as presented. Mr. Bill Burke, applicant, said that he thought the two events could be covered in the one application.

Hearing no further comments, Mr. Carter closed this public hearing at 6:08 PM.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN - TOWN OF MACHIAS

JUNE 29, 2016

A meeting of the Machias Board of Selectmen was called to order at 6:08 PM by Chairman Aubrey Carter. In attendance were Board members Warren Gay, James Whalen, Leslie Haynes, and Josh Rolfe; Town Manager Christina Therrien; Secretary Cathy Lord; Bill Burke, Edward Pellon, Bob Berta.

SPECIAL ENTERTAINMENT PERMIT/OFF PREMISE LIQUOR LICENSE - PAT'S PIZZA

On a motion by Warren Gay, seconded by Josh Rolfe, the Board VOTED:

To approve a special entertainment permit and an off premise liquor license for the Cricket Corporation dba Pat's Pizza for an event scheduled on July 15-17th at 36 Main Street and for an event scheduled on August 19th at 168 Main Street.

The members of the Board of Selectmen signed the special entertainment permit.

On a motion by James Whalen, seconded by Warren Gay, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 PM.